

14th March 2022

Dear Parents & Students,

Thursday March 17th is the Feast of St. Patrick the great apostle of Ireland, a man fearless in his devotion to God and his neighbour. Patrick was no weakling. He confronted warriors, princes, wizards and warlocks to preach the Gospel.



Saturday 19th March is the Feast of St. Joseph (I hope you like the image above). Again, Joseph was a fearless man. He protected the Virgin Mary and the baby Christ against the horrors of Herod the Great. The latter was as mad as a box of frogs and vicious as a basketful of vipers. In contrast Joseph was a simple, down to earth man, a carpenter by trade. He carried out his duties quietly and compassionately. A great saint and a powerful figure in the court of heaven.

Accordingly, the Feast of St. Patrick, Thursday 17th March, will be 'Truly Happy Day' at Trinity to celebrate these two great saints.

- Mass will be celebrated at 8.20am in the Lower Site Chapel. All are welcome.
- Thursday 17th March will be a non-uniform day. Students may wear sensible non-uniform in return for a fee of £2.00. All proceeds to the school fund. Please pay via Parentmail.
- No homework will be set.
- Chocolates will be lavishly distributed after the 8.20am Mass.

Main School Office







I hope you enjoy the above: it is a small token of our deep appreciation of who you are and what you do. May St. Joseph give us his special blessing on his feast day.

Parental Levy:

I am now begging for the customary parental levy which is £50 per family. To pay the levy, please do so via Parentmail. I do plead with you to pay this. I think it comes out at about 50p a day. Rest assured that this money is vital and is used to enhance your child's education. We are now emerging from Covid and the costs we have to face are quite onerous.

If you can pay this, I would be delighted. If you pay more, I would be delighted and if you cannot pay, I fully understand and sympathise. Nevertheless, the generosity of parents is a crucial element of our school life and the creation of an environment most conducive to learning. I know I can count on your support.

Thank you for reading this.

Kindest regards,

Dr P.C. Doherty OBE

Headmaster





